Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the May 22, 2020 meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

David Pelaggi, Chad Farr, Frank Roberts, Shelly McDermott, Angel Torres, Brandy Altergott
Alternate: Amos Fatorma
A roll call of those in attendance was taken.

Chairman Roberts announced that he has been approved to participate on the interview committee for the hiring of the new Vending Facility Supervisor. He acknowledged that this is a confidential process, thus he will not be able to share any information.

This meeting was called to address a time sensitive vending machine site request. The Veterans Administration is seeking 2 beverage machines and 4 snack machines for their new Mental Health Outpatient Facility located at 200 Edison Rd., Orange, CT. Within federal regulations, the Veterans Administration has the ability to operate their own vending machines within their campuses. As such, in order for BESB to accept this facility, it would need to be operated by a vending facility manager. It could not become a part of the statewide vending contract.
Motion was made by Brandy Altergott to waive the operation of the vending machines at the VA Mental Health Outpatient Facility in Orange, CT.
Seconded By: Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0

A request for vending machines was also received from General Services Administration for a proposed lease space to be in Hartford which will be occupied in February, 2022. The projection is that this location will house eight employees.

Motion was made by Brandy Altergott to waive the operation of the vending machines at the proposed General Services Administration leased space in Hartford which is anticipated to be occupied in February, 2022.
Seconded By: Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0

The Committee addressed the potential vending facility manager assignment to the operation of the Rocky Neck Concession for the 2020 season.  Initially, the location was put out to transfer & promotion.  A current vending facility manager did express interest in the operation. However, subsequent to the Coronavirus restrictions and the delay in opening, in addition to the uncertainty of when or if this location will be opened for this season, the vending facility manager withdrew his interest. 

The Committee was asked, given these unique circumstances, to recommend a course of action should the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection advise BESB that the seasonal locations, including Rocky Neck would be allowed to open later in the season.
The Committee felt that the vending facility manager needed to have both the experience to operate the facility as well as access to staffing needed to run the operation, particularly if there is a short timeframe provided for opening the location.

A motion was made by Shelly McDermott to assign the Rocky Neck food service concession location to the vending facility manager who operated it last season in the event that it opens during the current season.

Seconded by: Angel Torres

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 1
The Committee addressed its scheduled upcoming meeting on June 2, 2020.  The Committee felt that it would be better to reschedule this meeting closer to the second phase of Reopening CT.
A motion was made by Shelly McDermott to reschedule the June 2, 2020 meeting to June 16, 2020 at 1:00 p.m.

Seconded by: Brandy Altergott

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0

Shelly McDermott advised that product in her micro-market is being kept to the basics while the population is limited.



Motion made by Dave Pelaggi to adjourn.
Seconded By: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes - 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.
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